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Lake Chelan Boat Company 
P.O. Box 1057 

Chelan, WA.  98816 

August 24,2020 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. 
Lacey, WA.  98503 

RE:  Request for a revision to Time Schedule No. 36, Pages 2 and 3, for Lake Chelan Boat

 

Company, Certificate No. 34. 

To Whom It May Concern, 

Lake Chelan Boat Company is requesting the following changes to its time schedules: 

9th Revised Page 2 

Table No 1:  Extend service through 9/30 (currently through 8/31). 

Table No 2:  
1) Delete Tuesday and Thursday service from 10/16 – 10/31, which was historically normal until
it was increased in 2019, when ridership was good.  Ridership is low due to Covid-19
restrictions.

2) Extend the end date of the run days for 11/1 through 3/18.  Revise to 11/1 through 4/30.  Due
to the Covid-19 outbreak in 2020, our schedule days between 3/18 and 4/30 were reduced.  For
the sake of customer planning, support, and confidence, LCBC wishes to make this revision
now.

3) Table No 2’s time schedule was entirely changed from normal during LCBC’s need to
respond to Covid-19.  The time schedule was changed and serviced by the Lady Cat, which is a
smaller, faster, less costly vessel to run with minimal passengers.  During this time the
passengers were primarily residents of the small community of Stehekin. The company is
requesting to change this back to what is historically normal, with one exception.  The departure
time has been moved 30 minutes earlier (to 9:30am).  All going times are moved back by 30
minutes. The return times are set at what has historically been normal, with arrival back to
Chelan at 4pm (also normal).

10th Revised Page 3 

1) Table No. 3 - extend service through 10/15 (currently through 9/30).  With the revision of
Table No. 1 earlier in the year (in response to Covid-19) there is currently a gap of no service in
the schedules from 10/1 through 10/15.  This is the correct addition to fill that gap.

2) Table No. 4 – Delete the table which had been added in May, it was for the short time frame
of 5/11 through 5/31.  Again, in response to Covid-19 repercussions.
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Being submitted with this transmittal letter is the 10th Revised page 2, and the 9th Revised page 
3, along with the required “Notice to the Public” letter that will be posted in the main office, on 
the vessels running, on the website, and distributed by other social media and electronic means. 
 
We respectfully request your approval.  If you have questions or concerns please contact Brun 
Garfoot at Brun@discoverlakechelan.com and/or Cindy Engstrom at Cindy@ladyofthelake.com. 
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Sincerely,      Sincerely, 

Reed Courtney     Brun Garfoot 
Reed Courtney      Brun Garfoot 
Discover Lake Chelan, LLC-Managing Member  Discover Lake Chelan, LLC-Managing Member 

mailto:Brun@discoverlakechelan.com

